
COUNTY OF BRAZORIA     § 

 

CITY OF FREEPORT             § 

 

 

BE IT REMEMBERED that the Planning and Traffic Commission of the City of Freeport, Texas met in a 

regular meeting on, Tuesday, September 27, 2011 at 6:00 P.M. at the Police Department Conference 

Room, 430 North Brazosport Boulevard, Freeport, Texas to discuss the following: 

 

 

 

Planning Commission:                                                                  Edward Garcia – Acting-Chairperson 

                      Reuben Cuellar  

                   Tobey Davenport 

                                                                                                                                                   Jesse Aguilar                                                                                                                                                                                              

                                                                                                                                                     Eddie Virgil 

Staff:          Kola Olayiwola 

                    Yvette Ruiz 

                    Wallace Shaw 

        Jeff Pynes     

                    Councilwoman Michelle Kent 

                    Councilwoman Nicole Mireles 

                     

 

Guest:         Joyce Adkins 

                    

                                   

Open Meeting. 

 

Mr. Edward Garcia called meeting to order at 5:59 P.M. 

 

Invocation. 
 

Mr. Wallace Shaw opened the meeting with a prayer. 

 

Approval of the Minutes for August 23, 2011 and the Joint Public Hearing on September 6, 2011. 
 

Ms. Eddie Virgil moved to accept the minutes for August 23, 2011 and the minutes for the Joint Public 

Hearing on September 6, 2011, with corrections needed for the Joint Public Hearing, seconded by  

Mr. Reuben Cuellar, unanimous vote for approval. 

 

Discuss/consider amending Section 155.023, (L), (1-3), of the Code of Ordinances book to include 

decorative fences. 
 

City Manager, Mr. Jeff Pynes discussed with the Board Members about amending the fence ordinance to 

allow decorative fencing and the regulations they could enforce. 

 

This Item was not voted on. 

 

 

 



Adjourn. 

 

Mr. Reuben Cuellar made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Jesse Aguilar, unanimous vote for 

approval.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 P.M. 

 

These minutes read and approved this ________day of _______________, 2011. 

 

 

                                                                     

__________________________________________ 

                                                                  Edward Garcia, Acting Chairperson 
 

 


